
Stated Session Meeting Minutes for January 25, 2021 
 
Session convened at 6:00 p.m. via Zoom and opened in prayer. 
 
Examination of Potential New Members: None 
 
A quorum was noted with the following Session members present: Jeff Abney, 
Elizabeth Barge, Dave Breen, Ron Fritch, Mark Fulton, Natt Gantt, Susan Girois, 
Barbara Haga, Valena Hoy, Rashell Matthews, Joel Phillips, Kathy Stine, Jim 
Thomasson, Gigi Tysinger, Page Weaver, Jim Wood 
 
Guests:  
Shelby Howard, FPC Administrator 
Hunter Johnston, Preschool Director and Director of Children and Family Ministries 
 
Devotional: Page Weaver presented a devotional on 2 Corinthians 5:7. “For we 
walk (live) by faith, not by sight.”   
 
Financial Report: The financial report was reviewed by Shelby Howard. She 
reported that both FPC and FPP continue to be in a good financial position.  
 
Clerk’s Communications and Reports:  
 

• Attendance Figures for November 15, 2020 through January 17, 2021. 
• Membership Gains and Losses Figures 
• Upcoming Session Meetings and Calendar Reminders 
• Births and Deaths Information 
• Baptisms and Weddings Conducted 
• New Members and Transfers Noted 

 
Minutes for Stated Session Meeting for November 16, 2020.  Reviewed by 
Session. 
 
Consent Agenda: The Consent Agenda for January 25, 2020 was approved and 
ordered by common consent. 
 
Staff Reports: 
 
Hunter said that COVID-19 affects virtually all aspects of the preschool operations. 
She thanked Gigi and Shelby for their tremendous help. A chief challenge has been 
how to handle quarantines. The 2021 – 2022 enrollment season has begun. A new 
library has been dedicated to the memory of Pat Collmus. A staff in-service went 
very well. A new preschool coordinator in coming. Confirmation is going well.  
 
Joel Phillips reviewed the highlights of the N.E.S.T. report, which was sent to 
Session. 
 



PEVA Commissioner Report: Joel reported briefly on the PEVA meeting on 
Saturday, January, 23, 2021. 
 
Team Reports / Committee Minutes:  It was noted that they are attached at the 
end of the docket. 
 
New Business 
 
The proposed 2021 budget was reviewed by Shelby, who answered questions on 
various parts. 
 
Motion: To approve the budget as written. Moved, seconded and passed 
unanimously. 
 
Motion: The International Outreach Team requested a motion to move $3,000 of 
the $3,245 unspent 2020 budgeted funds to the 2021 budget. Moved, seconded 
and ordered by common consent. 
 
Hal Barge’s letter regarding “buying local” when purchasing items for the church 
was referred to the Generosity Team to study. 
 
The Building and Grounds committee invitation to visit the Sanctuary at 11:15 am 
on Sunday, January 31, 2021 was discussed by Jim Thomasson. 
 
Jim Thomasson presented a review by the FPC Oversight Team of the team 
structure concept instituted a year ago. Jim reported that the team structure is 
working well. He referred to a summary of the Oversight Team’s finding at the end 
of the docket. There was additional discussion regarding the Session’s roll in 
providing oversight and the possible addition of lay people as team members. 
Further study of these ideas will occur this year. 
 
Pastors’ Reports: 
 
Valena Hoy 
 
The subject of convening a congregational meeting to hold elections and terms of 
call votes was discussed. While COVID restrictions still limit our ability to hold an in-
person meeting, the possibility of having a provisional meeting that could be 
considered later was discussed. The votes from that meeting could be ratified at a 
later time.  
 
MOTION: To elect Page Weaver as vice-chair of the nominating committee. The 
motion was made, seconded and passed unanimously. 
 
Valena said she is grateful for a wonderful Advent and Christmas season. The new 
year with more masterclasses is exciting. We have said a fond farewell to Betsy and 
Donnie Hussey, who are off to be closer to family in Florida. We are looking for a 
new parish visitor.  



 
Jim Wood 
 
The staff is doing a great job. Jim said he is both excited and a bit nervous about 
the way forward. Yet great things are happening. The experience of the last year 
may become a model for moving ahead in the future. We may be facing 
membership challenges down the road. How to create opportunities for members of 
the congregation to engage with each other in person will be a key consideration. 
 
The city of Norfolk is struggling in its response to COVID-19. FPC’s participation in 
the N.E.S.T. program, especially taking on the responsibility to host it into March, 
has given the church a valuable seat at the table with the city’s efforts to address 
solutions for the homeless. The Easter service will be virtual-only due to the COVID 
challenge. Jim will not be doing his chili fundraiser this year due to the virus 
limitations. 
 
MOTION: To establish a “Support for Medical Expenses Fund” that will provide 
financial assistance to staff members and congregation members with extraordinary 
medical expenses. The motion was made, seconded and approved unanimously.   
 
 
Adjournment: Meeting was adjourned at 8:05 pm. 
 
 

    
________________________________  ________________________________  
Mark Fulton, Clerk of Session         Rev. Jim Wood, Senior Pastor 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 


